
 March 2019 
 

Ms Anne Pearson 

Chief Executive 

Australian Energy Market Commission (AEMC) 

PO Box A2449 

SYDNEY SOUTH NSW 1235 

 

By online submission 

 

Dear Ms Pearson 

 

TNSP Confidentiality Exclusion Rule Change Proposal 

 

This Rule change proposal is on behalf of Energy Networks Australia’s transmission members.  Energy Networks 

Australia proposes a Rule change to clause 5.3.8 of the National Electricity Rules (the Rules) to explicitly require 

transmission network service providers (TNSPs) to publish specific information regarding new and proposed 

connections to improve the efficiency of the connection application process and facilitate more efficient and optimal 

network outcomes at a lower cost to consumers.  

TNSPs are currently processing an unprecedented level of connection activity, most notably a significant increase in 

renewable applications. As a result, the connection process now more often involves multiple proponents seeking to 

connect in similar locations at similar times, making the assessment of technical requirements, connection, network 

and system planning processes more complex. 

It is proposed that a new exception to clause 5.3.8 be introduced to explicitly require TNSPs to publish information 

regarding the proponent name, size, function (e.g. base load generator, peaking generator or load), location and 

forecast completion date of a connection enquiry or application. This information would be published by TNSPs in 

their Transmission Annual Planning Reports (TAPRs) and on their websites between TAPRs where any new 

information identified above has been provided via a connection enquiry or application to connect. 

It is expected that greater visibility of this information will assist connecting parties to coordinate their connection 

proposals and improve the efficiency of the connection application process which will benefit connection applicants 

and lower costs to customers.  

Energy Network Australia welcomes the opportunity to engage with the AEMC, customers and other stakeholders in 

relation to this Rule change proposal. Any questions regarding this Rule change proposal should be directed to Verity 

Watson, vwatson@energynetworks.com.au. 
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